November 13, 2023

Present — John Filias ' Westley Burnham Nick Ellis
Mike Galli Dave Frithsen

42 County Road sewer flow increase-

Home owner is adding a second floor addition and will be increasing the sewer flow by
one bedroom. W. Burnham makes a motion to approve the sewer flow increase permit for 42
County Road. J. Filias seconds the motion and all are in favor.

State paving —

The work is done, there is still a low spot in front of 199 western Ave that forms a puddle
when it rains. There are no catch basins in the area and when the project went through there was
no time or money to put one in there. M. Galli discusses maybe drilling holes along the fog line
to allow a place for the water to drain. Board concern is that if it fills with water and freezes it
will cause damage to the new pavement. J. Filias would like to take a look at it and get ideas to
see if there could be a fix to the issue.

Lufkin Street driveway compliant —

During a water break the water operators placed the bucket of the backhoe on a
neighbor’s driveway and scuffed the driveway. The homeowner was upset and M. Galli and B.
Zubricki worked with the homeowner to get a solution. The end result was Bresnahan Horrigan
Paving was going to seal coat the driveway and the town would pay for a third of the work to fix
the damage that was done. Last week the work was done and is now complete.

Water Line Industries water plant work —

Emergency showers are being done, after a discussion with Kelly Whelan, it was
determined installing hot water heaters for the showers at this stage is our best option.
Temporary chemical feed systems will need to be installed for the relining of the fiberglass
chemical tanks. There will be 4 275 gallon totes on hand to use during the tank work. We have
had to do this before in the past and there were no issues. The parts for the Sed basin are ordered
and are about 6 months out. D. Frithsen will update the board as needed.



Compactor update —

Large compactor is completed, now the company is working on building the smaller
recycling compactors. Pad will be pl.tt in the original location lined up with the building. M. Galli
is working with Lisa O’Donnell to get some engineered plans based on the shots done by J. Filias
and M. Galli, as soon as the final plan is completed M. Galli will get it o the contractors and the
work can begin.
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